Massachusetts Flower Growers’ Association

Board of Directors Meeting

Tuesday, November 12, 2013
Linguine’s Eatery, Northboro, Ma.

Attending:  Jason Hutchins, Tina Bemis, Chris Graziano, Art Taylor, Linda Taranto, Lou DeSisto, Teri Volante Boardman, Kerri Stafford, Jeff Doherty, Rick LeBlanc, Tina Smith and Bob Luczai, 
Not in Attendance:  Cindy Bertrand, Bill Cauley, Jon Jaffe, Charlene Leinonen, Sylvia Czech and Geoffrey Njue
The Meeting was called to order by President Jason Hutchins at 5:45pm.

Secretary/Treasurer’s Report:  The Secretary presented the minutes of the October 8, 2013 Board Meeting.  The Board reviewed the minutes, a motion was made by Chris Graziano to accept the minutes as presented.  The motion was seconded by Tina Bemis.  The motion passed.
The Treasurer then presented the financial report for the period July 1 through November 12, 2013.  The Treasurer reviewed the report with the Board.  He highlighted the point that the Fall Meeting was successful.  We made a profit of about $900.  The Treasurer also commented that the Vanguard Reserve Fund has gained market value and has totally offset our use for the scholarship payouts made earlier this year.  A motion to approve the report as presented was made by Linda Taranto.  The motion was seconded by Chris Graziano and then passed.   
Committee Reports:
Legislative Report:  The Secretary reported that Cindy Bertrand could not attend the meeting tonight.  He reported that there is no new information on Legislative activities at this time.

Advertising/Promotions:

Mass. Department of Agricultural Resources (MDAR):  Rick LeBlanc reported that he has been involved in many activities with MDAR since September. He said that the Big E was very successful.  The estimated attendance was around 1.5 million people for the 3 week period.  He said that there was good attendance each day.  The weather was good for the entire fair.  Rick, once again, said he sends out the Farmer’s Market Report for MDAR.  If anyone is not on his Email List or is not receiving this report, they can go on to massgov/agr website to see it.  Rick then reported that there have been some State Ag Commissions meetings.  There will be one in January.  He went on to say that MDAR has projects in the Environmental Bond Bill, which is being formulated now.  He said that work is being done on that Bill and the Transportation Bill.  He said that MDAR will be having a booth at the Boston Travel Show in February to promote Ag tourism.  The new 2014 Ag Calendar is out and ready for distribution.  It was printed for the Big E.  He said that garden centers can purchase them and sell them to customers.  The proceeds go to the Ag in The Classroom Program.  Previous sales of last year have amounted to about $5,000 for this group.  Rick said that there have been some changes within MDAR lately.  There is a new grant administrator to handle all of the grant programs that are funneled through the department from USDA or other agencies.  They are planning on hiring a person just for the USDA Specialty Crop Grants that we would be applying for in the future. 

Plant Something Task Force:  Jason Hutchins said that the Task Force Committee met to work on plans for an exhibit at the New England Flower Show in March.  The committee reviewed the design and discussed what will be offered to people coming to the show.  We will have another Bartlett Greenhouse as the focal point.  Around the greenhouse structure we will be putting up 4 different designs of plant material to make it interesting.  We will be giving out “mystery” seeds in small germination cups.  Jason said that the committee has projected a distribution of 15,000 cups this year at the show. People who take home the cups will have to go to the Plant Something Website to determine what type of seed they have.  This drives people to familiarize themselves with the site. There will be a coupon available to consumers that go to the site.  These coupons are redeemable at participating members.   
  Jason discussed with the Board the amount of the coupon that would help flower growers/garden centers.  It was determined that a coupon of $5.00 discount for a person who purchases $25.00 of plants or $10 off coupon for a purchase of $50.00.  These would be the best to offer for most MFGA members. Jason will bring this back to the Plant Something Committee.  
Jason then went on to say that our Association needs to approve the contract extension of the Plant Something Coordinator Kim Lafleur.  He reported that the MNLA has formally done this already.  Kim’s salary is paid by the grants that we have received over the last 2 years.  After a short discussion a motion was made by Chris Graziano to approve the contract extension of Kim Lefleur as Coordinator of the Plant Something Group.  The motion was seconded by Art Taylor.  The motion passed. 

MFGA Website:  The Secretary reported that he is working with Susan Bergeron West on the website.  It is a situation where information is sent to her for each segment of the website.  The goal is to have it completed by the January 29th Winter Meeting.
Education/Extension Programs:
MFGA\Fall Meeting:  The Secretary reported that the October 16th Fall Meeting at Pioneer Gardens went very well.  There were approximately 95 people in attendance.  Pioneer was a great host for the meeting.  As said previously, the Association made a small profit of $900 on the program.  All of the speakers worked out very well.

Extension:  Tina Smith reported that she is working to put together several programs for growers in the winter and spring of next year.  The first will be a Grower’s Workshop to be held on January 15, 2014 at the Cranberry Experiment Station in Wareham, Ma.  This program will be a daylong event.  It will include basic topics like plant nutrition, disease management, insect management and biological controls.  There will be 3 hours of Pesticide Credits offered for attending the meeting.  This will be a good opportunity for the people in the Southeast area of Massachusetts who have not had any programs in recent years to attend.  It is a good program for the basics of greenhouse production for the spring. In regards to other meetings, there is a Landscapers program tomorrow Nov 13 that has a current registration of about 125 people. It is being held on campus.  Tina’s recent Program on Biological control on Nov 6 had 100+ people attend.  Linda Taranto said that it was an excellent program.  Tina went on to report that she has developed an APP on greenhouse Pest management that she went live last week to growers.  People will be able to use the App on site to get recommendation on insecticides and fungicides right on the spot. She also said there is info on biological controls. She also reported that Cornell is developing an App specifically for biological controls in greenhouses
  In regards to extension administration, there is a new temporary Director of Extension.  She is Dr. Pat Vittum, an entomologist, who worked with floriculture years ago. The former Director was Steve Hebert. They will be searching for a new permanent Director in the near future.
MFGA/MNLA Summer Meeting 2014: Tina reported that the secretary, Chris Graziano and her have been meeting to work on the Program with MNLA for the joint summer meeting for 2014.  It will be held on July 24, 2014 at Savage Farms in Deerfield, MA.. This is a Turf Farm and member of the MNLA. It will begin at 8:30 in the morning with multiple educational sessions and a trade show.  Our MFGA group (Tina, Chris Graziano and the secretary) have met or been in contact with the MNLA and with some consternation, have come up with some topics we hope will bring our MFGA members to this program in western Mass.  We discussed with the MNLA, that do to the site location verses the regional location for our membership,(eastern mass.), that it will be difficult for good attendance from our organization. We have proposed 3 topics which we feel will help to draw people from our group to the show. One is a topic on New Pest Control products for Floriculture and Nursery/Landscaper industries. The others are: Best of the Best Plant Material for you to grow, retail or landscape, The science of Pesticide application Equipment, and a Demonstration on new Flower Varieties varieties by David Fiske (Mass Hort) and a talk on the new state fertilizer regulations that have been established.  The will be then 3 pesticide credits offered in the program.  At this point speakers are being contacted. Trying to find a speaker for the pesticide review talk. The program will be finalized by the NEGrows to be announced at that time. The MNLA feels that there should be more social activity in this summer event. So they are planning on ending the formal educational program in the early afternoon and have a social activity which includes a band along with wine and beer tasting.  Tina Smith said that extension is looking into the legal problems that this may present with their participation in the program.  Jason Hutchins said that the social activity idea can be good for our industry members and it hopes this will draw more attendance.  There is an opportunity for the MFGA to raise money at the event by sponsoring a golfing contest on the turf area. More will be discussed after further meetings with MNLA
 Northeast Greenhouse Conference Meeting: Terri Boardman reported that as she understands, that the Northeast Greenhouse conference will be staying at the Worcester Centrum for 2014. Apparently the Springfield location did not fit our group or that the Centrum came back with better pricing. She will know more when the conference committee meets again.
Mayflower: Tina Smith reported that she has gotten Kelly Sullivan from Mount Auburn Cemetery to write an article on their method of keeping pesticide and biological control records as a grower.   She also reported that the next Mayflower will have the program for the winter meeting set for January 29th, 2014
Membership:  The following have applied for membership in the Association.
  Active:

         Nourse Farms, 41 River Road, South Deerfield Ma. 01373
  Associate: 

          Dee Dice, Marketing Consultant, 31 Willow Street, Florence, Ma. 01062

  On a motion by Tina Bemis that was seconded by Art Taylor the memberships were accepted as presented.

Old Business:

Daffodil Marathon: Jason Hutchins reported that as part of the Daffodil Marathon Project that there is a need for some potted daffodils to be distributed to business along the route before the event as we discussed at the last meeting.  He is in the process of asking growers to donate a total of 1000-2000 pots for the event.  We will be looking for some possible corporate sponsors.
New Business: 

            Nominations Committee: The secretary said that a nominations committee needs to be set up to find and recommend officers and Directors for 2014.  Jason Hutchins and Lou Desisto will serve on that selections committee.  They will meet between now and the January board meeting.

            Agricultural Board: Jason Hutchins reported that it is confirmed that Laura Abrams has been asked to serve on the Massachusetts Agricultural board. Although in talking with Laura, Jason said that she has not gotten a formal letter regarding the appointment.
With no other business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned on a motion by Linda Taranto that was seconded by Terri Boardman.
Respectfully submitted,
Bob Luczai, Secretary/Treasurer
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